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Department of Human Resources

311 West Saratoga Street 

Baltimore MD  21201
FIA INFORMATION MEMO

  

Control Number:
                                    #00-44
Effective Date:  April 1, 2000


Issuance Date:  March 15, 2000

TO:

DIRECTORS, LOCAL DEPARTMENTS OF SOCIAL SERVICES

DEPUTY/ASSISTANT DIRECTORS FOR FAMILY INVESTMENT

FAMILY INVESTMENT SUPERVISORS/ELIGIBILITY STAFF

MCHP SUPERVISORS, LOCAL HEALTH DEPARTMENTS

FINANCE OFFICERS – LOCAL DEPARTMENTS 

FROM:
ROBERT J. EVERHARD, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, FIA

JOSEPH E. DAVIS, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF OPERATIONS AND ELIGIBILITY, DHMH

RE:

2000 FEDERAL POVERTY LEVELS



PROGRAM AFFECTED:
TCA AND MEDICAL ASSISTANCE

ORIGINATING OFFICE:
OFFICE OF POLICY, RESEARCH AND SYSTEMS

SUMMARY:

The Federal Poverty Income guidelines increased on March 1, 2000.  The new poverty levels will be on CARES effective April 1, 2000.   For your convenience, a chart with the new poverty levels is attached to this Information Memo.   

Eligibility for the QMB and SLMB programs, as well as the Maryland Children’s Health Program, are based on the Federal Poverty Guidelines.  The income standards for these programs will increase accordingly effective April 1, 2000.  The annual disregard of the Social Security COLA for QMB/SLMB applicants and recipients will be terminated effective May 1, 2000.

INQUIRIES:


Please direct inquires to Edna McAbier, Bureau of Policy and Training, at 410.767.8805.  

c:
DHR Executive Staff

FIA Management Staff
Constituent Services

DHMH Executive Staff
DHMH Management Staff
Help Desk
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